Vern Christensen, Executive Director Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Phone: (867) 873-9029 Fax: (867) 920-4761

e-mail: exec@mveirb.nt.ca

October 25, 2001

Re:

Surface Lease Information Request for the CZN Environmental Assessment,

MVEIRB File 01-002

Dear Mr. Christensen,

It is my understanding that the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society – NWT Chapter has submitted an information request to obtain the Canadian Zinc (CZN) surface leases for the Prairie Creek mine.

I am writing to urge the Board to accept this information request. It is very important to public confidence in the MVEIRB and the regulatory process that all relevant information is obtained and reviewed by decision makers as part of an environmental assessment.

I am very concerned that the surface leases for the mine site expired in 1997 and have not been renewed, and that CZN may not have posted an adequate security deposit for their current operations. I am also aware that PCBs and chemical reagents are stored on site, the fuel storage tanks require upgrading, and that there are questions about the security of the tailings pond. Given the current state of the mine site, and its location immediately upstream of the Nahanni National Park Reserve, it is important to clarify CZN's tenure at the site, and to ascertain whether or not CZN has posted an adequate security deposit for reclamation, or in case of an accident.

Sincerely,

13 TORREST PARK

YELLOWKNIFE XIA 284

Vern Christensen, Executive Director Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Phone: (867) 873-9029 Fax: (867) 920-4761

e-mail: exec@mveirb.nt.ca

October 25, 2001

Re: Surface Lease Information Request for the CZN Environmental Assessment,

MVEIRB File 01-002

Dear Mr. Christensen,

It is my understanding that the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society – NWT Chapter has submitted an information request to obtain the Canadian Zinc (CZN) surface leases for the Prairie Creek mine.

I am writing to urge the Board to accept this information request. It is very important to public confidence in the MVEIRB and the regulatory process that all relevant information is obtained and reviewed by decision makers as part of an environmental assessment.

I am very concerned that the surface leases for the mine site expired in 1997 and have not been renewed, and that CZN may not have posted an adequate security deposit for their current operations. I am also aware that PCBs and chemical reagents are stored on site, the fuel storage tanks require upgrading, and that there are questions about the security of the tailings pond. Given the current state of the mine site, and its location immediately upstream of the Nahanni National Park Reserve, it is important to clarify CZN's tenure at the site, and to ascertain whether or not CZN has posted an adequate security deposit for reclamation, or in case of an accident.

Sincerely,

Lisa Levez
Apt. 109 4917 54th Ave.

Yellaw Knife, NWT

XIA HG

Vern Christensen, Executive Director

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Phone: (867) 873-9029 Fax: (867) 920-4761

e-mail: exec@mveirb.nt.ca

October 25, 2001

Re: Surface Lease Information Request for the CZN Environmental Assessment,

MVERB File 01-002

Dear Mr. Christensen,

It is my understanding that the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society – NWT Chapter has submitted an information request to obtain the Canadian Zinc (CZN) surface leases for the Prairie Creek mine.

I am writing to urge the Board to accept this information request. It is very important to public confidence in the MVEIRB and the regulatory process that all relevant information is obtained and reviewed by decision makers as part of an environmental assessment.

I am very concerned that the surface leases for the mine site expired in 1997 and have not been renewed, and that CZN may not have posted an adequate security deposit for their current operations. I am also aware that PCBs and chemical reagents are stored on site, the fuel storage tanks require upgrading, and that there are questions about the security of the tailings pond. Given the current state of the mine site, and its location immediately upstream of the Nahanni National Park Reserve, it is important to clarify CZN's tenure at the site, and to ascertain whether or not CZN has posted an adequate security deposit for reclamation, or in case of an accident.

Sincerely,

Jewente 10/ XIT 2NS

Vern Christensen, Executive Director

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Phone: (867) 873-9029 Fax: (867) 920-4761

e-mail: exec@mveirb.nt.ca

October 25, 2001

Re:

Surface Lease Information Request for the CZN Environmental Assessment,

MVEIRB File 01-002

Dear Mr. Christensen,

It is my understanding that the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society – NWT Chapter has submitted an information request to obtain the Canadian Zinc (CZN) surface leases for the Prairie Creek mine.

I am writing to urge the Board to accept this information request. It is very important to public confidence in the MVEIRB and the regulatory process that all relevant information is obtained and reviewed by decision makers as part of an environmental assessment.

I am very concerned that the surface leases for the mine site expired in 1997 and have not been renewed, and that CZN may not have posted an adequate security deposit for their current operations. I am also aware that PCBs and chemical reagents are stored on site, the fuel storage tanks require upgrading, and that there are questions about the security of the tailings pond. Given the current state of the mine site, and its location immediately upstream of the Nahanni National Park Reserve, it is important to clarify CZN's tenure at the site, and to ascertain whether or not CZN has posted an adequate security deposit for reclamation, or in case of an accident.

Sincerely,

Vern Christensen, Executive Director

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Phone: (867) 873-9029 Fax: (867) 920-4761

e-mail: exec@mvcirb.nt.ca

October 25, 2001

Re: Surface Lease Information Request for the CZN Environmental Assessment,

MVEIRB File 01-002

Dear Mr. Christensen,

It is my understanding that the Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society – NWT Chapter has submitted an information request to obtain the Canadian Zinc (CZN) surface leases for the Prairie Creek mine.

I am writing to urge the Board to accept this information request. It is very important to public confidence in the MVEIRB and the regulatory process that all relevant information is obtained and reviewed by decision makers as part of an environmental assessment.

I am very concerned that the surface leases for the mine site expired in 1997 and have not been renewed, and that CZN may not have posted an adequate security deposit for their current operations. I am also aware that PCBs and chemical reagents are stored on site, the fuel storage tanks require upgrading, and that there are questions about the security of the tailings pond. Given the current state of the mine site, and its location immediately upstream of the Nahanni National Park Reserve, it is important to clarify CZN's tenure at the site, and to ascertain whether or not CZN has posted an adequate security deposit for reclamation, or in case of an accident.

Sincerely,